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President’s Message
by Bob Smith

             HIT & MISS

                   Newsletter of the Western Antique Power Associates

Next WAPA Board Meeting
December 3, 2022
9:00am  at Cal Poly

I am finally rested after all the volunteering at 
the pumpkin festival last month. I took the 
month of November off and did some 
traveling. 

I first took a couple of large engines to Tommy 
Turner in Magnolia, Kentucky. If you ever pass 
through Kentucky, you need to stop at 
Tommy’s and check out his collection. He has 
3 large buildings on his property full of 
engines and old vehicles. I asked him how 
many engines did he have and he said around 
80. A very impressive part of his collection is a 
assortment of Hagan engines and an old Hagan 
tractor built by a native Kentucky company. 
Check out Tommy’s article in the December 
2010 issue of the Hit & Miss which can be 
viewed on the WAPA website. 

After leaving Tommy’s, I traveled to Ohio 
where I visited a cousin I hadn’t seen in 48 
years. Boy did we have a lot to talk about to 
catch up on our lives. 

Now I am in Missouri freezing my butt off 
visiting my sister. Looking for something to 
bring back on my trailer. 

Will be stopping in Kansas to see my friend. 
Maybe he has something. 

See you at the December meeting

October means it's time for the Glendora 
Pumpkin Festival hosted by WAPA members 
John and Valerie DeLazzaro of the Glendora 
Preservation Foundation. 

This annual event has something for everyone 
with games, crafts, petting zoo, and great 
food. With three events this same weekend 
WAPA members were spread thin but never 
miss this great event. 

Joe had his rope making display and Lance 
brought his gorgeous AC tractor for kids to 
climb on. Mitchell took charge of the engine 
display with a steady stream of interested 
people asking questions. 

Make sure to come out next year and don't 
miss the delicious pumpkin pancake 
breakfast.
(Continued on page 2)

Glendora Pumpkin Festival
by Paul Montgomery

John and Valerie DeLazzaro
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JANUARY 14, 2023
7:00 AM TO 1:00 PM

 
WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES

DAY ON THE FARM 
(formerly WAPA Fun Day) at

Cal Poly Pomona, WAPA Building

Bring out your old iron and current projects to run and display.

There will be a swap meet for selling those items you no longer want 
and collecting dust in your garage.  Or, bring money to buy those items 

that are on your wish list.

Lunch will be free to badged members, non-members by donation.

The Cal Poly Farm Store will be open 10:00 am to 6:00 pm.

Glendora 
Pumpkin 
Festival

(continued)
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WESTERN ANTIQUE POWER ASSOCIATES
Board of Directors Meeting

November 5, 2022
Board Members Present:  Bob Smith, Dave Stockton, Kelley Garcia, Mitchell Reichwein, Ron Haskell, Tim Neely, Lance Wilson. 

Board Members Absent:  Jim Treadwell.

Members Present:  Don Stocker, Dave Ruhland, Merle Morse, Larry Madole, Tom Denson, Dick Bouma, Mike Eubanks, LeRoy Overstreet, 
Carl Pfetzing, Dave Foley, Paul Montgomery, Randy Fewins, Carol Haskell, Phil Sigmon, Sue Bradley, Joe Siddons, Steven Mandell, Gordon 
Morse, Jack Hassler, Danny Ponce.

Visitors:  None

Flag Salute:  Led by Tim Neely  

President:  Bob Smith called the meeting to order at 9:00 AM, welcoming members and reminding them that they may speak on any 
subject brought before the Board. Member John Rimpau had back surgery recently and is at home doing well. Bob invites all to check out 
the new WAPA website worked over by Michael Tucker. Thanks to Rob Skinner for porting over the WAPA member e-mail forum to our 
website.

Vice President:  Office left open in memory of Carey Stockton.

Secretary:  Dave Stockton made a motion to approve the minutes of the Board of Directors meeting held on September 3, 2022, second by 
Kelley Garcia with all in favor and entered into record without correction.  In accordance with Article VII, Section 3 of the Bylaws, "in the 
case where one candidate is nominated for an office without opposition, the Secretary casts one ballot to declare said candidate elected."  
With Secretary Stockton casting one ballot, the following members are elected to the Board of Directors for 2023;: President:.Bob Smith 
(drafted at annual meeting); Vice President, Jim Treadwell;  Secretary, Lance Wilson; Treasurer, Kelley Garcia,; Membership, Brian Stoops; 
Purchasing, Paul Montgomery.

Treasurer: Kelley Garcia presented the banking report as follows:  checking acct. balance at $2,886.96, savings acct. at $36,348.08,  
museum fund at $168,391.86,  total investments at $204,739.94, for an adjusted loss of -$40,564.61.

Membership:  Jim Treadwell, absent, furnished report as follows:  total membership is 152 with 109 having dues paid to date.  Motion by 
Kelley Garcia to drop from membership Steve Lester, second by Mitchell Reichwein with all in favor. Motion by Dave Stockton to accept for 
membership Charles Nance, second by Ron Haskell with all in favor. The following members will be moved to life membership: Terry 
Klenske, Tom Reifer and Larry Madole. Dave Ruhland earns a recruiter pin. New Membership Director Brian Stoops reminds everyone to pay 
their 2023 dues by January 1. 

Purchasing:  Lance Wilson has WAPA shirts and hats for sale.

Show Director:  Mitchell Reichwein gave report as follows;  Flabob Airport Show is on Saturday November 12 with a motion to sanction, 
second by Ron Haskell with all in favor.

Safety:  Director Tim Neely reminded members to have currently certified fire extinguishers on hand and in place at all shows.

Museum:  Director Ron Haskell announced that the WAPA Fun Day will be Saturday January 14, 2023 at our new building.  Work on the 
building is on-going.  Ron & Bob need volunteers, so contact them if you can help out.

Editors:  Carol Haskell and Ellen Morse would like to have all articles, stories, ads, etc. to them by the 20th of each month for inclusion in 
the newsletter.  They ask that any articles, pictures, etc. be sent as an attachment to the e-mail.

Cal Poly:  President Bob Smith said that the Cal Poly Pumpkin Festival was a huge success and would like to thank all those that served; in 
alphabetical order:  Mike Eubanks, Randy Fewins, Dave Foley, Kelley Garcia, Ron Haskell, Bob Holman, Bill Karp, Dan Kato, Paul Liverman 
Jr., Roger Meeker, Gordon Morse, Merle Morse, Tim Neely, Dave Pasillas, Carl Pfetzing, Mitchell Reichwein, John & Lorelei Rimpau, Dave 
Ruhland, Joe Siddons, Rob Skinner, Craig Walters, Eric Waltzer, Clay Wilson and Lance Wilson.  26 Members gave it their all.  Corn will be 
ready for picking in December.

Committee Report:  No updates     

Unfinished Business:  None

New Business:  Jim Treadwell has tendered his resignation as Vice President due to health reasons, so in accordance with Article VII, 
Section 5 of the Bylaws, "a vacancy in any office, because of death, resignation, removal, disqualification, recall or otherwise, may be filled 
by the Board of Directors with a majority vote of the Board for the unexpired portion of the term."  A Motion was made by Mitchell 
Reichwein to appoint Dave Foley to the office of Vice President, second by Dave Stockton with all in favor.  

Adjournment:   10:07 AM              
Next Meeting:  9:00 AM Saturday December 3, 2023 

Dave Stockton,  Secretary
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Bob Smith

14548 Foxglove Drive

Chino Hills, CA  91709-1815

cahaskell@me.com

2022 WAPA Officers

President		Bob Smith

Vice President

Secretary		Dave Stockton

Treasurer		Kelley Garcia

Show Director		Mitchell Reichwein

Membership		Brian Stoops

Museum Director	Ron Haskell

Safety			Tim Neely

Purchasing		Lance Wilson

Editors			Carol Haskell &

			Ellen Morse


December Birthdays
FOR SALE
2 axel trailer; 10 feet long by 77 inches wide; 
Carson Trailer with winch and tool box.  Spare 
tire mounted with back gate and tie down 
mounts  $2500
Call Danny Ponce 323-605-8405

Maureen Bouma

Ken Evans

Ron Haskell

Terry Klenske

Paul Liverman Jr.

Larry Mindham

Bob Pettis

Lorelei Rimpau

Eric Waltzer

Clay Wilson

Greg Young

Happy 

     Birthday!

mailto:cahaskell@me.com

